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We hope you have all set-

tled into 2016, and have 

had a great year so far! 

As we are now well in to 

Spring, and the weather is 

starting to improve, some 

classes are starting to wind 

down for summer!  

However, our weekly clas-

ses continue to cover a wide 

and varied spectrum of 

activities, and if you would 

like further    details on any 

of the classes, please do not 

hesitate to contact us on                 

028 2858 1050 or e-mail: 

bcdaltd@btconnect.com 

WEEKLY CLASSES 

MONDAY 

10am-12 noon Little Treasuresõ Parents & Toddler Group 

3.30-4.15pm Musical Monkeys-finished for the Summer 

7.30-9.30pm Bowlsñ finished for the Summer, starts back  

              12th September 

8.00-9.00pm Yoga with Sue McBride 

TUESDAY 

11am-12 noon Light Exercise Class 

2.00-5.00pm Bridge Club-finishes 24th May for the Summer,    

         starts back 20th September 

3.30-4.30pm Childrenõs Art Class 

8.00-9.00pm Yoga with Angela Gorman 

WEDNESDAY 

11.30am-12.30pm Pilates with Karen Leitch 

THURSDAY 

9.30-10.30am Yoga with Angela Gorman 

5.00-6.00pm 1st Ballygally Beavers 

5.15-6.00pm 1st Ballygally Squirrels 

7.30-9.30pm Art Clubð finished for the Summer, starts back  

   15th September  

FRIDAY 

9.00-10.00am Menõs Exercise Class 

10.00-11.00am Ladies Exercise Class 

 

òThe Spring is sprung, the grass is ris. I wonder where the birdies is?ó 

One-off  Events 

Ballygally Hall continues to 

be very busy with lots of 

exciting and different even-

ing and weekend classes, so 

why not come along and 

give    something different 

a go. 

Booking is essential for 

these classes, so please  

contact the Hall to book a 

place.  

MAY 

Sunday 8th 10am-12noon 

Yoga Sunday with Sue McBride 

ññññññññ 

Thursday  12th 7.30pm 

Community Information Evening 

ññññññññ 

Saturday 14th 7.30pm 

An evening of light entertainment 

with Belfast String Quartet 

ññññññññ 

Thursday 26th  11am-1pm 

Queenõs 90th Birthday Afternoon 

Tea Party 

ññññññññ 

Sunday 29th 10am-2pm 

Kingõs Moss Cycling Club 

ññññññññ 

JUNE 

Friday 3rd June 7.00-9.00pm 

Ballygally Umbrella Club       

ññññññññ 

Saturday 25th 10am-12noon 

 Larne Barnardoõs Coffee Morning 

ññññññññ 

Keep an eye on our Website, 

Facebook Page and Noticeboards 

for details of events happening 

throughout the Summer months 

SUMMER IN BALLYGALLY 
HALL 

2 

WELLNESS FOR LIFE 2 

THEATRE OUTING APRIL 
2016 

2 

PART TIME LOCAL DRIVERS 
WANTED  

2 

BALLYGALLY BIODIVERSITY 
GROUP 

3 

1ST BALLYGALLY SQUIR-

RELS & BEAVERS 

3 

 

BCDA DATES FOR YOUR 
DIARY 

4 

Inside this issue: 

April 2016 Issue No. 27.  

W W W . B A L L Y G A L L Y . C O . U K      B A L L Y G A L L Y  H A LL  O N 

The Ballygally NEWS 

BCDA Ltd welcomes all newcomers to the village!! 

On Thursday 5th 
May 2016 and 

Thursday 23rd June 
2016, there will be 
no    classes running 
in Ballygally Hall, as 
the Hall is being used 

for the Assembly     
Election and EU Ref-
erendum respective-

ly. 
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As the days are getting 
longer and the nights are 
getting shorter, it is hard not 
to let your mind wander 
towards Summeré..and the 

school Summer holidays!!! 

Whether you love them or 
dread them, you need to 
know what is on to keep the 

kids busy??  

We would like to offer a 
Childrenõs Programme in 
Ballygally Hall again this 
year, and are looking for 
any suggestions of activities 
the local children would like 
to do, and to enable us to 

run the activities,  we are 
looking for volunteers to 

help run the programme.  

If you would like to help out, 
or have any suggestions, 
please contact Jennifer in 
the Office on 028 2858 
1050 or e-mail: 

bcdaltd@btconnect.com. 

the rear of the coach ð more 

shuffling next time! 

St Agnes Choral Society 
were staging the musical 
òNine to Fiveó, made famous 
by Dolly Parton. As with all 
their productions, you could 
have been in the West End 
of London ð the talent, the 
costumes, the choreography, 
the stage sets were all first 
class and the cast deserved 

the standing ovation at the 

end. 

We retraced our steps back 
to Cairncastle and Ballygal-
ly still enjoying the òbuzzó 

from the musical. 

A very big ò thank youó and 
ò well doneó to all the or-

ganisers. 

 

Summer in Ballygally Hall 

Theatre Outing April 2016 

Feature Class-Wellness for Life 

Å Laughter therapy 

Å Gentle yoga uniquely de-
signed by Sue to suit begin-
ners as well as those who 
are familiar with yoga prac-

tice. 

Å Laughter therapy 

Å Relaxation techniques and 

breathing practice 

Å Positive and creative think-

ing 

Å Anchoring a peak positive 

state of mind 

Each session will provide 
participants with the oppor-

tunity to join together, make 
new friends and share their 
experience in a safe envi-

ronment. 

Nuala and Sue take care to 
guide each student through 
their carefully thought out 
programme. We aim to help 
focus the mind on where we 
are now in our lives, and 
how to move forward with 

positivity, joy and gratitude. 

Classes commence Friday 

6th May 2016 at 7pm. 

For more information contact 
Nuala on 07703775049 or 

Sue on 07921061868. 

Sue and Nuala of Just Be 
Retreats have designed a 
programme which is aimed 
at helping people to feel 
connected, be active, to re-
duce stress and anxiety and 

to live life more fully. 

Each of the six sessions will 
be delivered by Sue and 
Nuala in a unique, positive 
and fun way, offering par-
ticipants the tools to build 
resilience and coping strate-
gies to combat day to day 

stress. 

The programme includes: 

Å Practical mindful skills 

The Ballygally NEWS 

 

School Holidaysé...How do you 

feel about them? 

Love it or dread itéé... 

Mike Barr from Ballygally 
Wedding car business õStar 
Car Hireõ is looking for 
some new part-time drivers 
if anyone might be interest-
ed. Ideally would suit 
someone retired with a 

Part Time local drivers wanted 

keen interest in driving clas-
sic cars. Mike is also looking 
to rent some dry, indoor 
storage space for a few 
vehicles if anyone has an 
empty shed or garage 
available. Must be secure!  

Please contact Mike on 
07790 384891 or 028 
2858 3500 for more  
Information. 

A happy expectant group of 
ladies & 1 token gentleman 
enjoyed a warm reception at 
Mattieõs Meeting House, 
where a light lunch, compli-
ments of Cairncastle Communi-
ty Association, made a conviv-

ial start to the afternoon. 

On the way to the Grand 
Opera House, a ballot had 
been organised and most of 
the lucky ladies were sitting at 
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The Ballygally Biodiversity 
Group (BBG) continues to 
work towards the improve-
ment of the biodiversity of 
Chaines Wood, Carnfunnock 
and the surrounding area of 
Ballygally. Tasks concerned 
with the control of grey squir-
rels commenced in February 
2016. To date the number of 

grey squirrels observed has 
been minimal when com-
pared with previous years. 
However, as the breeding 
season has commenced the 
BBG has prepared for a 
possible influx of ôkitsõ over 
the coming months. The BBG 
would request any resident 
who see, either grey or red 
squirrels, to report the sight-
ing(s) via the email ad-
dress, or telephone number, 
provided at the bottom of 
this paper. 
 

The BBG continues to liaise 

with Mid and East Antrim 
Borough Council staff to gain 
approval for the preparation 
of a suitable natural habitat 
in Chaines Wood which will 
be aimed at attracting more 
wildlife, birds, bats, bees 
and owls to the wood. It is 
understood that a final deci-
sion on this request is immi-

nent. However, as the most 
appropriate time for tree 
planting has passed, this 
work has had to be deferred 
until October/ November 
2016. 
 

Red squirrels continue to be 
successfully fed at several 
locations on the outskirts of 
Ballygally. It is hoped that, 
within the current support 
program, the red squirrels 
will be content to breed with-
in the locations currently be-
ing managed.  
 

While supporting the red 

squirrels, pine martins have 
been sited at each of the 
feeder locations. This is en-
couraging as pine martins 
are known to hunt grey squir-
rels, and hopefully will assist 
in the current control pro-
gram.  
 

Recently the BBG submitted 

an application to the Adopt 

A Spot Scheme, which is part 

of the Live Here Love Here 

Campaign. The group was 

successful with its application 

and has taken on the task of 

ensuring that Daffodil Lane 

and the upper path of 

Chaineõs Wood is kept tidy 

and free of litter. Under this 

scheme, the BBG would also 

wish to assist the community 

by increasing the number of 

Ballygally beach clean ups. 

This has been a very successful 
first year for 1st Ballygally 
Scout Group. 1st Ballygally 
Beaver Colony was set up in 
September 2015. The Squirrel 
Drey was set up in February this 
year. There are now 25 children 

across the two sections.  

 

Squirrels are boys and girls 
aged 4 years or 5 years. They 
meet at 5:15pm at Ballygally 
Hall. The Beavers meanwhile 
(girls and boys aged 6 and 7 
years) meet fifteen minutes 
earlier at 5pm at Ballygally 

Hall. Both sections finish at 6pm. 

 

There has never been a Scout 
Group in Ballygally and the 
leaders hope that this will be 
the start of a strong Group in 
the area. It is the plan to set up 
the other sections as the children 
become old enough to join.  The 
lack of a Scout Group in Bally-
gally meant that the leaders 
had the enjoyable task of de-
signing the Group Scarf. The 
resulting scarf consists of four 
colours. Gold to represent the 
sand, blue to represent the sea, 
white the limestone, and green, 

the hills of Ballygally 

 

The Beaver Scouts have been 

earning lots of badges so far 
including their Space, Navigator, 
Communicator, International, 
Disability Awareness and Safety 
badges as well as working to-
wards their Challenge badges. 
Meanwhile, in the Squirrel Drey, 
there have been many investi-
tures and those children who 
joined the Drey in February have 
also completed their ôIõm Friend-
lyõ SMILE badge. In order to 
earn these badges, it has been 
necessary for the children to be 
involved in lots of fun activities 
such as printing with celery, cre-
ating an indoor rock pool, and 

learning Japanese! 

 

The Squirrels attended their first 
ever Squirrel Rally on 23rd April. 
The Beavers will attend their 

annual Beaver Rally in May. 

Parents have been very im-
pressed with the Group so far. 
One mother said:õ the Group has 
been a valuable help for my son 
with regards to socialising with 
other kids and doing something 
independent of me.õ While an-
other parent said of the empha-
sis put on the importance of the 
promise that the children make 
when they are invested: òThe 
membership badge has encour-
aged him big time. It has encour-

Ballygally Biodiversity Group 

A successful First Year for 1st Ballygally Scout Group 

Issue No. 27.  

The BBG members wish to 

continue protecting our Nat-

ural Environment and sup-

porting the Native Wildlife 

for future generations. We 

would really be pleased if 

you could come and join our 

group. If you are interested 

in joining, and would like an 

application form, please 

contact us via. the following 

email address or telephone 

number:               

BBioGroup@hotmail.com. 
or 

Phone or Text      
07933917942 

 
A BBG application form can 
also be obtained from the 
Ballygally Hall General 
Office. 

aged him to make a real effort 
at home and out and about with 

his promise.ó   

 

Group Scout Leader Caragh 
Reid wanted to create a group 
in Ballygally which would have 
met with the approval of her 
grandfather Harry Scott. Harry 
was very involved in Scouting 
from childhood until the age of 
82, and was Chief Commission-
er, for Cubs. There is in fact a 
Cub Scout badge named after 
him. His was the idea for the 
creation of Beaver Scouts fifty 
years ago, a section which was 
ultimately set up by Mervyn 
Douglas, a family friend, and is 
now an internationally recog-

nised organization.  

 

This is not Caraghõs only family 
connection with the Scout Move-
ment. Caraghõs parents run the 
Beaver Colony. Her father, Allis-
ter Law (Black Beaver) has this 
year been awarded his Silver 
Acorn for distinguished services 
to Scouting by Chief Scout Bear 
Grylls in his St. Georgeõs Day 

Awards. 

 

The leaders at 1st Ballygally 
Scout Group are always delight-
ed to welcome new members. 

They are also very grateful 
to meet new volunteers to 
help to lead the group. If 
you would like to become 
involved or would like your 
child to join either section, 
please contact Caragh Reid 
on 07817 110 404, by e-

mail to  

ballygallyscouts@gmx.co.uk, 
or via our Facebook page 
www,facebook.com/1stbally

gallyscoutgroup. 

mailto:BBioGroup@hotmail.com
mailto:ballygallyscouts@gmx.co.uk
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Venue: Cairncastle Primary         

School 

Time: 7.00-8.00pm 

Ages: 5-14 Year Olds 

Price: £10 for 4 weeks 

 

Starts: Wednesday 11th 

May 

Mid and East Antrim Bor-
ough Council in association 
with Ballygally Community 
Development Association 
present Ballygally Taster 

Sports Sessions 

Registration forms available 
at Spar Ballygally or Bally-

gally Hall. 

Contact: 

Anne Lennon 

(07738682410) 

Ruth Lough 

(07790778380) 

 

Ballygally Taster Sports Sessions 

Ballygally Hall 

264 Coast Road 

Ballygally 

Co Antrim 

BT40 2QX 

Phone: 028 2858 1050 

E-mail: 

bcdaltd@btconnect.com  

 

BCDA DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 2016 

See noticeboard outside the Hall for details of upcoming events: 

May 

Thursday 12th 7.30pm      Community Information Evening  

Saturday 14th 7.30pm   An evening of light entertainment with  

     Belfast String Quartet 

Thursday 26th 11.00am-1.00pm BCDA ôRoyalõ Coffee Morning to celebrate  

     The Queenõs 90th Birthday 

FURTHER EVENTS TO BE ANNOUNCED 

(Keep an eye on the noticeboard, our Facebook page and website for further details) 

BCDA a local, community-based organisation aimed at delivering a wide range of community 
services, partnerships and events, as well as helping to enhance the local environment  

W W W . B A L L Y G A L L Y . C O . U K      B A L L Y G A L L Y  H A LL  O N 

Community Information Evening-Thurs 12th May 

Come along and join us on 
Thursday 12th May at 
7.30pm when we will have 
representatives from Com-
munity Police there to give 
advice on various local po-
licing concerns. 
 

This is also an opportunity to 
learn more about our new 
Defibrillator which has been 
installed outside the Spar 
Shop, Ballygally and the 
work of the local Neigh-
bourhood Watch. 
 

Come along for a casual 
evening of information and 
chat over light refreshments.  

This issue is kindly sponsored by Ballygally Holiday Apartments 

Easter Sunday Morning Vigil 

Despite an hourõs less sleep 
approximately 80 people 
turned up for the Cross 
Community Easter Dawn 
Service at Ballygally slip-
way at 7am; followed by a 
welcome breakfast of tea 

and scones at the Hall.  

 

Many Thanks to the local 
Clergy who organised 
this annual event and 
also to Grahame Todd 
of Ballygally Spar for 
contacting Genesis Bak-
ery who provided the 

free scones.  


